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All of the weeds and groundcover were pulled up.  

Then the bricks were removed and stacked on 

pallets.  Below: Levi and Warren moving bricks. 

To the left, Kevin 

shovels a layer of sand 

onto the playground.  

Nancy and Deanna 

spread some mulch. 

Logan lays some ground cover under 

the slide while Gary levels the sand. 

Above Ryker and Gary are placing just another 

brick in the wall…and another…and another… 

Renovate before ’28                                                                                      
THANK YOU: Brian, Deanna, Kevin, Glenn, Nancy, Warren, Gary, Logan, Andrew, 

Allen, Daniel, Leslie, Luke, Levi, Ryker, Rhett, Cleo, McIntyre, and Steve for the 

amazing work done on the playground.  It looks fantastic!                                        

 

Above the bricks are hauled over to 

Dan, Leslie & Allen for power-washing. 

Kevin resets some of the bricks 

while Warren levels mulch.   

Warren drives the skid-

steer carrying the 

rubber mulch in a large 

bag.  Each bag weighs 

over 1850 lbs. 

Another bag of mulch is delivered 

while Gary directs traffic.  To empty 

each bag the bottom is sliced open. 

NUMBER 26  ISSUE 1 

“Blessed is the nation 

whose God is the 

lord…” Psalm 33:12 



RENOVATE BEFORE ’28 - Partial PROJECT LIST                                                                                                                                    

Next on our ‘Renovate before ‘28’ schedule are the downstairs bathrooms.  We need 

your help with painting, tearing out and re-laying flooring, installing new 

countertops, etc.  Other items to be done are: various painting, new name plates 

installed on the Memorial Plaque, downspouts at the parsonage need to be cleaned.  

Motion-activated light switches installed in the restrooms and basement.  After the 

downstairs bathrooms are complete, the upstairs lobby is next.  We want to paint, 

purchase new furniture/fixtures, replace drinking fountains, add a new coffee/snack 

bar, more TV’s.  Contact our Trustee Chairman, Brian Piersee or Pastor Mark to sign up.       

“From Him the whole body, joined and held together by every supporting ligament, 

grows and builds itself up in love, as each part does its work.” Ephesians 4:16    

ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER                                                                                                
We now have the ability to send our monthly church newsletter directly to you.  If 
you would like to have your BWC Newsletter emailed to you: text Pastor Mark @ 
(785) 527-3510 or send him an email @ markwesley@nckcn.com.  Be sure to 
include your email address.    

NEW MINISTRY OPPORTUNITY                                                                                         
We have several friends from Belleville Health Care Center who enjoy being with 

us for Sunday worship.  Would you, could you, take ten minutes at 10:15am on 

Sunday mornings to walk over to the home, and escort them to church?  And then  

safely return them directly after the service?  Please contact Pastor Mark to join our 

new Hospitality Team!     

VACATION: Pastors Mark and Pam will be gone on vacation from July 11th – 

24th.  Keep them in your prayers.  Pastor Luke from Lakeview Christian Camp will 

be the guest speaker for Sunday, July 13th.  On Sunday, July the 20th, we’ll have a 

mystery speaker who you will want to hear.   

DOG DAYS OF SUMMER COOKOUT AT ROCKY POND                                                        
Our summer cookout will be on Sunday, July 20th at Rocky Pond after our morning 
service.  The meat, buns, plasticware and drinks will be supplied.  Bring your 
favorite cookout side-dish and/or dessert and join us for a super summer time!    

KANSAS DISTRICT CONFERENCE 2025                                                                                                                     
Our Kansas District Conference will be on July 25th in Lawrence, KS at Connection Church.  

Please remember to lift up our Delegates: Leon Ball as well as our pastors, Mark & Pam 

McGregor and our District leaders.  May the Lord’s will be done! 
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COMMUNION                                                                                                                                        
We will partake of communion on Sunday, July 27st.                                                                                                               

CHANGE FOR LIFE - Baby Bottle Project                                                                                           

Thank you to all of you who supported the Baby Bottle Project.  $352.03 was raised for LIFE.  

Know that every cent will be used to help women and children in need and support our most 

precious commodity…life.                                                                                                               

“Sons are a heritage from the Lord, children a reward from Him.” Psalms 127:3                            
*If you still have a bottle, please bring it to church ASAP. 

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES                                                                                                     

If you are new to BWC, we would love to be able to celebrate your anniversaries 

and birthdays with you.  Please place that information on a connection card on 

Sunday or email it to Pastor Mark at markwesley@nckcn.com. Thank you! 

CALLING ALL MEN                                                                                                                   

Men’s Bible Study is each Sunday from 6:30pm-8:00pm.                                                                                                           

YOUTH GROUP - CONCESSIONS                                                                                                                            
God bless our adults for helping the kids by working with them at the concessions stands this 

summer!  You are the best, Lizz Skocny, Hannah Sugars, John Shelley, Chandra Bates, Erika 

Schultz, Dawn Kasl, Andy and Laurie Horner, and thank you Sister Pam for keeping everyone 

and everything organized! 

KID’S BIBLE CAMP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had three young ladies attend Kid’s 

Bible Camp this year.  Lyla Melby, 

Aubrie & Nova Hamel had a wonderful 

time with Sister Pam and the other 

campers! 

Lyla & Aubrie on stage performing. 

Nova during 

craft time. 

Aubrie was the fastest to eat 

a cookie off of her forehead 

without using her hands. 

Ready to hit the road!  

Fun was had 

during swim time. 
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                  ‘Because we care…about you!’ 

We are so proud of 

Travis on his decision 

to be baptized! 

Youth Bible Camp 2025   

 

Above: Skyler 

and Pam 

during the 

camp party. 

On the left, China is preparing to climb the wall.                        

In the middle picture, China was successful at climbing wall!                                     

At right, Keirra conquered the wall too! 

             

Seniors 

sharing 

on their 

last night 

of Youth 

Camp 

featuring: 

Keirra. 

From left to right: Sister Pam, Keirra, Bri, Skyler, Brook, 

Trinity, Amelia, China, Travis, Helena, Ryan, Jaxson and Lucas. 

 


